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Minutes 
Public Services Board
City of Marion
Tuesday, September 17, 2013


Present: Kevin Morgan, Tom Padley, Colleen Prokop, and Bill Jones,
	      Mark Morgan
Staff:      Ryan Miller, Diane Toy


1. Approval of August Minutes.
1. Update on Resource Recovery Project.
1. Update on Alternative Fuel Project.
1. Update on Wastewater Treatment. 
1. Discussion Old/New Business.
1. Adjournment.
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Colleen Prokop called to order the regular meeting of the Public Service Board on Tuesday, September 17, 2013 at 12:15 PM. A motion to approve the August 2013 minutes was made by Colleen Prokop, seconded by Mark Morgan, Motion carried.

ITEM 2 Update on Resource Recovery Project
Ryan updated the PS Board that the agreement between the City and Fiberight LLC was approved by the City Council. Fiberight LLC. Has hired Mark and Gardner and Anderson Bogart, they need to move dirt this year and start building next year. They received DNR air permits and the facility will be classified as recycling facility. Ryan and Fiberight LLC will start planning what services will be offered to Marion residents. Ryan will get the information out to the public via a marketing firm ME & V and Amber from the City of Marion. Fiberight LLC applied for the DNR SWAP grant (Solid Waste Alternative Project), the DNR Bureau overturned the decision in favor of Fiberight LLC. The building will be 50,000 square feet and may share part of the building with a recycling company. Fiberight LLC is submitting a proposal to the City of Iowa City to take over the solid waste disposal service. A motion was made by Bill Jones, seconded by Colleen Prokop, all in favor, Motion carried.
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ITEM 3 Update on Alternative Fuel Project
Ryan updated the PS Board on the CNG Fuel project; we have received one of the Ford pickup trucks back that has been converted to a bi-fuel vehicle. When the second truck is delivered they will set up the filling station in the back yard, we have installed the concrete pad already. The truck that is here had to have the spark plugs changed and that took sometime to complete, the truck has been tested a little and has good power and runs quite, Ryan is looking forward to getting the second truck back.

ITEM 4 Update on the Wastewater Treatment
The negotiations with Cedar Rapids for the Wastewater treatment contract has stopped at this time and Ryan hopes will continue in the near future. We have purchased 5 flow meters. On September 13th they were installed and 1 on the modems was not working and has been returned to the vendor, Ryan has started to receive data from the flow meters. We felt that the Cedar Rapids flow meters data was not accurate, and the data is showing lower amounts, we may add more in the future. Cedar Rapids has rescheduled a meeting in the next few weeks to continue talking about our contract. 
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ITEM 5 Old / New Business
New business: Public Service is working with the Police Department on installing a video system to gather information only that is sometimes needed by the Police Department, this will not be a red light camera used for ticketing.

ITEM 6 Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 12:35PM by Colleen Prokop and seconded by Kevin Morgan. Motion carried.
Next PSB meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 8, 2017.
  
Respectfully submitted by:

_____________________
Ryan Miller
Public Service Director

RM/dpt
